
 

NEWSLETTER – MARCH 2022 
 

 

Dear Swissalpine-Friends 

 

In February, we were delighted to inform you about the reinvention of Swissalpine at the new venue in 

Chur. In this newsletter we give you an overview of the ongoing clarifications. 

 

Your Swissalpine Team 

 

Formats and routes from 2023 

We are currently working to evaluate and define formats and routes for the premiere of 2023 as well to 

obtain the necessary permits. This process is particularly challenging for sections that will be run at 

night and may cause disturbances for wildlife. We are confident that we can complete the permit 

process by summer 2022. 

 

Cancellation Prologue 2022 

We have been too optimistic about the time to obtain track permits for all formats. The time for holding 

the Prologue on August 20th, 2022 will be too short. We therefore have to cancel the Prologue, which 

we regret very much. Instead of the Prologue we will offer you different trainings & course visits. We 

also recommend our partner race Swiss Irontrail (6th August 2022). 

 

Trainings & Course Visits 

In cooperation with "Alpinrunner" and trail runners from the region we will give you different 

suggestions for trainings & course visits. You can arrange your program individually and decide what 

you want to run alone or in organized groups. You will get to know more about it soon. 

 

Our partner run 

Swiss Irontrail of 6th August 2022 

At this point we refer to the Swiss Irontrail, which we also supervise. The destination Savognin Bivio 

Albula is the new host and includes a unique natural and cultural landscape with the Parc Ela (largest 

nature park in Switzerland, Parc Ela. The following formats will be offered in 2022: 

• T44: Bivio – Savognin (43.6km, +2’015/m / -2’608m, ⌀10.6%) 

• T14: Savognin – Savognin (14.2km, +/- 546m ⌀7.6%) 

From 2023, the program will be completed with an 80-km and 20-km route. 

https://www.irontrail.ch/en/
http://www.parc-ela.ch/

